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The Catholic Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle has an abiding commitment to promote the safety, welfare and wellbeing 

of children and vulnerable adults - particularly those who participate in the life of the Diocese.  All employees are 

required to undergo a National Police Check and, where legislated, hold a Working with Children Check.  Diocesan 

workers are expected to personally adopt and enact the Diocese’s Safeguarding Commitment Statement.  

 

IMPORTANT DATES 2023 

Weekly Mass Times: 6pm Saturday Branxton; 8am Sunday Greta  

SEPTEMBER  OCTOBER  

Fri 22nd LAST DAY OF TERM 3 Fri 27th Stage 2 & 3 Netball Gala Day Maitland 

OCTOBER  DECEMBER  

Mon 9th FIRST DAY OF TERM 4 Mon 4th  Step Up Morning for 2024 Classes 

Tue 17th  P&F Meeting – 6pm via Zoom Wed 6th  Year 6 Farewell Liturgy and Dinner 5:00pm 

Fri 13th  
Our Lady of the Rosary Feast Day – parents 

invited to join us from 2pm NO ASSEMBLY 
Fri 8th End of Year Awards 9:45am 

Fri 13th  Socktober fundraiser for Missions Mon 11th 
Swimming Carnival – for swimmers 8 years 

and over 

Fri 20th  Colour Run Fri 15th LAST DAY OF TERM 4 & 2023 

 

IMPOTANT DATES FOR 2024: 

Thursday 1st February 2024  Year 1-6 return to school 

Monday 5th February 2024  Kindergarten students begin 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL NEWSLETTER          

Term 3 Week 10 2023   

Thursday 21st September 

                   Rosary Park Catholic School 

Station Street, Branxton NSW 2335 

P: (02) 4938 1541 E: admin@branxton.catholic.edu.au 

                             Website: www.branxton.catholic.edu 

We acknowledge the Wonnarua people-the first custodians of this land 

 

Mobile:  0410 487 331 

Email: admin@branxton.catholic.edu.au 

 

Built on Faith, Knowledge, Respect  

mailto:admin@branxton.catholic.edu.au
mailto:admin@branxton.catholic.edu.au
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Principal’s Message 

 

Safeguarding 

Safeguarding Promoter & Parents & Friends Association  

The safety, welfare and wellbeing of our students is paramount.   

The Promoter of Safeguarding (our Principal) is responsible for ensuring the school adheres to the 

National Catholic Safeguarding Standards and receives support from the Office of Safeguarding 

(OoSG) and the school leadership team to develop localised strategies to ensure compliance is 

achieved. 

If you have any safeguarding concerns, please speak to Sallyanne Stanbridge 

‘Safeguarding’ is also a standing agenda item in the Principal’s P and F meeting reports so please 

feel free to join any of the upcoming meetings to have your say and make a difference, not just in 

Safeguarding but in special events, projects and activities ran at that the school.  

Child Safety 

As we begin our school holidays, please remain vigilant as to the whereabouts of your child/ren. 

Whilst we may live in a small town, we can nevertheless drop our guard where the safety of our 

children is concerned. Please remind your child of the dangers of engaging in conversation with 

strangers regardless of what they may say or offer your child. Do they know what to do in 

instances such as these? Please talk with your child about this. 

Staffing 

Annmaree Hooker has retired from her Learning Support Teacher position. Following recent 

interviews held I am pleased to announce that Nichola Ellis was appointed to the permanent 

Learning Support Teacher role. She is currently temporary in the role. 

Congratulations to Nick Standing, Naomi Rodwell and Chloe Morgan who have been appointed 

to permanent full-time positions at Rosary Park.  

Simone Cameron has been appointed to a permanent 2 day/week position. 

Emelia Lindus, Jack Montgomery, and Ellen Rae have been appointed to full time temporary 

positions for 2024. 

Annike Rooke has resigned from her position at Rosary Park. We thank her for her years of service 

at Rosary Park. 

The Child Protection (Working with Children) Act 2012  

Under this legislation people who undertake a role in child-related work in a paid or volunteer 

capacity in the Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle are required by law to have a Working with Children 

Check Clearance. This ‘Clearance’ can be obtained from applying online at 

check@kidsguardian.nsw.gov.au. As a parent, if we learn about a staff member or a volunteer 

https://www.acsltd.org.au/services/professional-and-safeguarding-standards/national-catholic-safeguarding-standards/
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working in the school without a Clearance, we should talk with the Principal or Assistant Principal as 

soon as possible. If we believe that nothing is being done about our concerns, we can contact the 

Office of Safeguarding directly (Ph. 4979 1390 Mon-Fri). 

Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle Reporting Policy 

As a parent we can report any concerns we have for a student, or group of students, to our 

principal, assistant principal or directly to the Office of Safeguarding (Ph. 4979 1390 Mon-Fri). 

Information about reporting concerns for a child can be found on the Office of Safeguarding 

website: https://officeofsafeguarding.org.au/reporting-abuse/. As parents we are entitled to 

contact the Office of Safeguarding directly about any concerns we have about the safety, welfare 

or wellbeing of a child or if we are concerned that the school isn’t addressing allegations of 

reportable conduct or abuse. 

Mercy Caring Group 

Following in the footsteps of our Founders, the Sisters of Mercy, Rosary Park has a Mercy Caring 

group. This is a group of parents who may be called upon to give assistance or support to families 

in times of need. This may be meals, transport, or assistance with pick up/drop off of children. Thank 

you to the many families who are a part of this Mercy caring group. If you would like to join the 

group, please email us at admin@branxton.catholic.edu.au and your details will be given to Jess 

Dougherty our Pastoral Care Worker who co-ordinates this group. 

End of year awards 

We will continue with the same format for our end of year awards in 2023. We will hold these at 

Rosary Park Hall on Friday 8 December from 9:45am. This will also include our end of year liturgy and 

announcement of 2024 leaders. Further information to follow. 

Thank you for your support of our school throughout the term. I hope you can enjoy some Spring 

sunshine and precious family time.  I will return from leave on Thursday 12 October.  

Kind regards,  

Sallyanne Stanbridge (Principal) 

 

Assistant Principal’s Message 
 

Uniform 

We still have a number of children without hats at school and a number of items in the lost 

property box. Please ensure all items that come to school are clearly labelled, including lunch 

boxes and drink bottles. Names tend to fade over time. We would appreciate it if parents could 

check, and rewrite faded names before the children return to school next term.  

Children without a hat will be limited to playing under the sheltered areas of the playground.  

 

Hairstyles   

Hair must be neat and tidy. Please be mindful when visiting the hairdressers in the holidays, in 

keeping with the school tone, hairstyles should not be outlandish - no Mohawks, tracks or rat tails. 

Extremes of style and colour are not appropriate. Layering of hair or changes in length from front 

to back should be subtle and blended through. Children with long hair past their collar, should 

have it tied back in a band.    

 

End of Term 

As we come to the end of term 3, teachers are busy planning engaging classroom programs 

across the curriculum to help children achieve their identified goals. 

https://officeofsafeguarding.org.au/reporting-abuse/
mailto:admin@branxton.catholic.edu.au
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I have really enjoyed reading through this newsletter and seeing all the wonderful photos of the 

amazing things our children have been doing over the past few weeks. I hope you all enjoy it as 

much as I have. 

 

I hope everyone enjoys some extra quality time with family and friends during the holidays. Don’t 

forget to keep seeking colour run sponsors, I am excited about this fun day with the children. I look 

forward to returning for term 4, our final (and very busy) term for 2023.     

  

God Bless and Stay Safe,   

  

Janelle Dixon   

Assistant Principal   

 

Religious Education Coordinator’s Message 

Prayer 

 
Save the Date:  

On Friday 13 October we will celebrate the feast of Our Lady of the Rosary. Our school is named 

after Mary the mother of Jesus and the Rosary is the important prayer of Mary. On the 13th we will 

have a games afternoon, cake stall and wear socks for Socktober, a fundraiser for Missions. There 

will be NO awards assembly on Friday 13 October. Parents are invited to join us from 2pm for a 

game’s afternoon.   
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Parish News:  
  

First Holy Communion    

Congratulations to the Rosary Park children who received their First Holy Communion last Saturday 

the 16th of September.   

  

 

 
 

 

As the term comes to a close, I wish you all a safe and happy holiday,   

God bless.   

 

Mackenzie Gageler 

Religious Education Coordinator 
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Does your child ride a bike or walk to and from school?  
  

The Catholic Schools Office and Transport for NSW (TfNSW) Government guidelines states that 

parents must give written permission each year, for their child/ren to ride their bike or walk to and 

from school, with parents aware that children are under parent’s duty of care once they leave 

school grounds. The School and TfNSW recommends that children under 10yrs DO NOT ride 

bicycles to or from school unless accompanied by an adult. Children under 12yrs should ride 

away from busy roads. They may ride bikes on the footpath unless there are signs that specifically 

prohibit cycling.   
 

These permission notes need to be completed once each year per child. If your child/ren is likely 

to walk or ride to or from school, and you have not already done so, please complete the 

permission note available with this newsletter or contact the office to arrange for a note to be 

sent home with your child.  

  

  

Kind Regards,  

Amber Van Duuren  

Primary Coordinator  

 

Fire Safety Talk 
 

On Monday the 18th of September, Rosary Park was lucky enough to have a visit from our local Fire 

Brigade. Students from Year 1 to Year 6 experienced a talk about what to do in a fire, having a Fire 

Plan at home and other useful fire safety information. 
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Kindergarten Oakvale Excursion 

Monday was a busy day at Rosary Park with Kindergarten heading to Oakvale Farm on an 

excursion.  As you can see from the photos, a great time was had by all. 
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School Concert 2023 
 

We hope you all enjoyed our Whole School Concert as much as we did, watching our students 

shine on stage. Here are some backstage pictures for you. 
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Weekly Awards 
Congratulations to those children who have received awards this past fortnight. 

Week ending Friday 1st September 2022 (Week 7) 

Class Class Award One Class Award Two MJR Award 

Kinder Blue Eva S Bradley S Jesse J 

Kinder White Lara t Winnie C Hugh M 

Year 1 Blue -- -- -- 

Year 1 White Vincent L Ava W  

Year 2 Blue Annabelle L  Reid E Annie H 

Year 2 White -- -- -- 

Year 3 Blue Isaac L Zoey D Max K 

Year 3 White -- -- -- 

Year 4 Blue Hugh M Elijah C Mia W 

Year 4 White Lola M Owen C Kendra C 

Year 5 Blue Jaegar D Aubree C Elara B 

Year 5 White Isabelle T Eamon H Brooke H 

Year 6 Blue Indianna S Indy Y Olivia L 

Year 6 White Jamie R Bryden k  Sophia H 

Week ending Friday 8th September 2022 (Week 8) 

Class Class Award One Class Award Two MJR Award 

Kinder Blue Evie E Lincoln H Carley O 

Kinder White -- -- -- 

Year 1 Blue Ava M  Aiden l Piper R 

Year 1 White Angus W Matilda C Finn R 

Year 2 Blue Mason C Hudson L Matilda M 

Year 2 White Louella T Campbell C  Ken P 

Year 3 Blue Blake C Jaxon B Sasha A 

Year 3 White Luke H Hunter B Lachlan B 

Year 4 Blue Cruz G Ezme-Rose S Sam J 

Year 4 White Madden T James D Georgie W 

Year 5 Blue -- -- -- 

Year 5 White David H Saige M Aliyah P 

Year 6 Blue Ava J Lara D Stella W 

Year 6 White Teirrah-Jean M Lina P Jordan G 

Principal’s Awards 
Boston B, Jesse C, Mikayla G, Quinn M, Noha M, Emily a, Brooklyn Y, Ellie Y, Koa VW, Addison R, 

Willow Jx2, Angus W, Charli C, Emily-Rose Ax2, Mia W, Marshall C, Lachlan B, Samantha F, Sofia P, 

Annabelle L, Max K, Angus W, Charli C, Alfie W, Aubree M, Stella W, Will L, Evie E 
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Rosary Park Branxton Permission Slips 

Permission to either walk or ride to and from school is to be authorized by the Parents/Caregiver 

(please complete the following) 

1. I authorise my child to  

☐ Walk unaccompanied 

☐ Ride a bicycle unaccompanied (see bicycle rules below) 

For Bicycle Riding - Parent/Caregiver Permission Note 

I give permission for __________________________________ (child’s/student’s name) to ride 

his/her bicycle to and from school in 20_____ 

• I have read and understand the bicycle information provided in this Traffic 

Management Plan 

• I have read and explained the bicycle information provided in this Traffic Management 

Plan  

• I have reviewed the “A guide to bicycle maintenance: Eight Point Safety Check” to 

check my child’s bicycle for roadworthiness and understand that it is my responsibility 

to keep the bike well maintained with all component parts working correctly 

• My child will correctly wear a Standards Australia approved helmet when riding a 

bicycle to and from school 

• I understand that bicycles are brought to school at the owner’s and user’s risk 

   

Signed (Parent/Caregiver):  Relationship to child/student: Date: 

Bicycle User Commitment 

• I have read and understand the bicycle information provided in this Traffic 

Management Plan 

• My Parent/Caregiver has read and understood the bicycle information provided in this 

Traffic Management Plan 

• I understand that it is a joint responsibility between my Parents/Caregivers and I to 

keep the bike well maintained with all component parts working correctly 

• I will wear my Standards Australia approved helmet correctly when riding a bicycle to 

and from school 

• I understand that I bring my bicycle to school at my own risk and will secure it in the 

bike rack 

• I will not lend my bike to another student when travelling to and from school 

• I will not carry any passengers on my bike 

   

Signed (Child/Student): Signed (Parent/Caregiver): Date: 

   

   
 

 

 

 

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/teaching-and-learning/curriculum/road-safety-education/safe-travel/riding/A_guide_to_bicycle_maintenance.pdf
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Unless otherwise stated, the advertisements placed in this newsletter are placed by independent third parties who have no legal relationship 

with The Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle. The activities or services of the advertisers are not supervised or controlled in any way by the Diocese. 

The Diocese is not in a position to endorse the advertisers or the services provided and makes no representation about these matters. 

Accordingly, the Diocese cannot accept any responsibility for the advertisers or the activities or services that are subject of these 

advertisements. 


